
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 11 JUNE 2007


EX.133/07
SINGLE STATUS IMPLEMENTATION (Key Decision)

(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio - Learning and Development

Subject Matter - The Deputy Chief Executive submitted Report CE.27/07 on progress with the implementation of single status and seeking approval to finalise those aspects that are separate from job evaluation.

The National Pay Agreement in 1997 included a commitment from all local authorities to harmonise terms and conditions (ie implementation of single status).  The City Council had yet to finalise implementation of single status.  Aspects relating to pay, for example historical bonus schemes, would be addressed as part of the implementation of job evaluation.

There were some aspects of single status that would need to be addressed separately from job evaluation, these were annual leave entitlement, sick pay, and overtime.  Approximately 180 employees were on less beneficial terms in one or more of these areas than their colleagues within the Council.  

The Deputy Chief Executive reported that it was the intention that the financial impact of harmonisation of annual leave, sick pay and overtime rates would be managed as far as possible within existing resources.   However, it would be prudent to identify the maximum opportunity cost and report this to Members in order that they understand the ‘worst case scenario’ should reserves need to be spent.  The maximum annual liability for each of the areas was estimated as follows:

Annual Leave Liability - £54,722

Sick Pay Liability - £49,200

Overtime Liability - £8,400

The Learning and Development portfolio holder commented that implementing the proposals in the report would enable the Council to fulfil the obligations of the National Pay Agreement.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

1.
That the approach to single status implementation be noted and approved.

2.
That it be recommended to Council that it approves the implementation of single status as reported in CE.27/07 and delegates authority to spend any necessary resources up to the maximum of £112,322 to the Deputy Chief Executive.  These resources would come from the previously earmarked reserves for implementation of the Pay and Workforce Strategy project.  

2. 
That it be noted that any expenditure of this nature would be reported to Members via the Executive.

Reasons for Decision - Along with Job Evaluation, this would enable the Council to fulfil its outstanding obligations from the 1997 National Pay Agreement.

